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How power-hungry are we?

By ALLYSON MADSEN

In an environment of spiraling oil prices, a growing population, a sluggish economy and increasing energy demands, understanding how to be energy efficient could save everyone a lot of money. The RMI is getting some help on that front from the US Congress, which has allocated $4.5 million a year over the next five years for energy efficiency projects in the American-affiliated islands in the Pacific and the Caribbean.

To establish a baseline, Bob Nelson, former general manager of Kosrae Utilities, has been doing a survey of the RMI on behalf of the Pacific Power Association.

He is gathering demographic information and making an assessment of energy sources and uses, in order to recommend options for renewable energy and where to increase efficiencies in both the demand for and supply of energy. He made some initial observations.

“One concern I have noted is that there are no efficiency standards for appliances such as air conditioners or washing machines,” he said. “Ratings are usually indicated on the appliance, and the higher the rating the lower the energy use.” 

Energy efficient appliances are generally more expensive, but it doesn’t take very many hours of use to pay the extra cost, and in the long run, you will be saving money, he said.

Another concern he pointed out was the lack of insulation in homes and buildings, particularly those with air conditioning. “Your biggest loss is in the ceiling and around the windows,” he said. “In the US, 12 inches of insulation is standard.”

A similar study was conducted 24 years ago, and Nelson said that the most obvious change is the increase in subsistence economies in some islands. “A larger percentage of people have subsistence lifestyles, relying on fishing and agriculture. In Majuro, there is a vibrant cash economy, but the cost of energy is a major factor here.” 

He commended the Marshalls Energy Company, saying “MEC is a very well-run electric utility, managing its fuel system to get the lowest and best price and quality of fuel — a goal that all islands would like to achieve.”

Nelson’s report will go into a database that will be used to analyze proposals for energy efficiency. He said that no one country would be allocated more than 20 percent of the available funds in a two-year period to help ensure that all of the islands have an opportunity to benefit from the program. 

